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Issue 13 15th December 2017 

Headteacher  Column  
 

It’s definitely not been quite the week that we had planned in the 
academy this week! From the moment that the snow started falling 
last Friday and we awoke to a full blanket of snow on Sunday it’s 
been a week of disruption to the timetable whilst an appreciation 
of how beautiful a snow-covered Birmingham can look. 

I want to thank all of our families for your patience with us this week. The decision to close the school is never 
one which I take lightly, and I am mindful of the need to ensure the safety of all students and staff not only on the 
site but of course on their way to and from school as well.  School returned to relative normality on Wednesday 
though, and thank you to all of our families for sending your sons and daughters back to us in sensible footwear, 
equipped and ready to learn.  
 
The school closure has meant some changes to our published pre-Christmas activities. We have moved the 
academy Christmas lunch from Wednesday 13th to Friday 15th December. This complemented our Christmas 
Jumper Day in aid of Save the Children. We have also had to move from of the Y11 mock exams which we were 
not able to complete at the beginning of this week and the new dates and time are: 
 
 Monday 18th December : 
 9.00am: Maths paper 2 
 1.00pm: English Paper 2  
 Tuesday 19th December 
 9.00am: Maths paper 3 

 
The Music Concert planned for Monday 18th December and awards assemblies planned for the remainder of 
next week will go ahead as planned, and we are going to try and fit in a charity event to support St Basil’s to   
replace the cancelled event from this week. As part of the Music Concert on Monday we are going to be support-
ing Charlie Brayshaw’s fundraising so that he can take part in the World Scout Jamboree. This is an amazing 
opportunity and we will be running a series of events over the next few months to help Charlie. The first will be a 
raffle at the Music Concert on Monday and our partners have donated some amazing prizes. Charlie has written 
about them for this newsletter so please turn the page to find out more…. But at only £1 a raffle strip you could 
win something quite unique for you and your family this Christmas. 
 
We also had to cancel the 6th Form Open Evening and so are going to reschedule this to now take place on 
Wednesday 10th January 2018. This is such an important evening for all Y11 students considering their options 
for Y12 and Y13. We are offering courses based at Shenley, through partnership with King Edwards VI Five 
Ways School, and our programme with Birmingham City Football Club. Information and representatives from 
those programmes will be available to discuss their courses, and I would encourage all Y11 students to attend 
the evening, even if they think that they are already decided on their next step. 
 
With best wishes 
Lucy Monk 

Headteacher 
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Advance Notice for the Music Concert :  Raffle  
 
During the music concert on Monday 18th December I will be doing a raffle with many          
fantastic prizes to win such as an electric guitar, tickets for a concert at the Symphony Hall 
donated by the CBSO, lots of chocolates, tins of biscuits, wine, over £100 worth of free in-
strumental tuition and many others.  
 
We also have a signed shirt from the Blues Football Team that we are going to run a live 
auction during the interval of the concert. The shirt will go to the highest bidder! 
 
All this is as part of my fundraising for a once in a life time opportunity to go to the 24 th 
World Scout Jamboree in America with 50,000 other Scouts from all over the world.  As 
part of this amazing journey I have to raise over £3,800.The overall goal for all members 
jointly is £150,000. This will help for our training and development for the trip and also vital 
equipment. A proportion of the money raised will be given to Scouts from less fortunate 
countries that will need financial assistance to attend. 
 
Raffle tickets will be priced at £1 for a strip 
 
Thank You for your support  
 
Charlie Brayshaw 

This is the general badges for the whole 
world scout jamboree 

This is the Birmingham Unit Badges 
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Autumn Term Diary Dates  
 
Monday 18th December 2017:  
Shenley Academy Music Concert  
Thursday 21st December 2017:  
Students break up for Xmas 
12.30pm.  
Monday 8th January 2018:  
Students return to school 8.35am 
Friday 12th January 2018:  
 E-ACT Training Day: students 
are not required to attend school.  

Parent and Carer Guidance on Measles 
 
People in Birmingham are being encouraged to check that they, their children and teenagers have had 
two doses of MMR vaccine following confirmation of cases of measles within the city.  
 
Public Health England (PHE) West Midlands is working with Birmingham City Council and local NHS 
partners to make sure that anyone in the city who needs an MMR vaccination is aware. Most of the re-
cent cases had not received the required two doses of MMR vaccine. If children and young adults have 
missed these vaccinations in the past, it’s important to take up the vaccine now from GPs, particularly in 
light of the recent cases in Birmingham.  
 
Parents should check their child’s Red Book to see if they’ve received MMR vaccinations as scheduled, 
or check with their GP surgery if they are unsure.  
 
Measles symptoms to be aware of include: high fever, sore, red, watery eyes, coughing, aching and 

feeling generally unwell, a blotchy red brown rash, which usually appears after the initial symptoms. 

Mrs Monk, Headteacher  

Week Beg:  
Monday 18th December 2017 
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